

United States Senate

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20510

Dear Nevada Veterans, Service Members, and Family Members:

Nearly 7% of all Americans have borne the burden of battle in defense of our country. That is especially true for our state, where nearly 1 in 9 Nevadans have served, are currently serving, or are working as civilians within the military. This number doesn't take into account spouses, children, and other dependents who sacrifice and serve in their own way. Many veterans are unaware of the benefits and services available to them, and often find themselves or their family members in need. It is our duty to ensure our veterans, service members, and family members have access to the assistance they deserve.

The contract between a nation and its military service members could not be more sacred. It is in this spirit that we have created this Nevada Veterans Resource Guide.

As my father was a veteran, the military is close to my heart. It is my honor to represent you and fight in the Senate for legislation that will improve the lives of all military, veterans, and their families in Nevada. As a member of the House Armed Services Committee last Congress, I successfully helped secure a 2.6% raise for our service members. I fought against a proposal that would have denied elderly veterans Unemployability designation. Here in the Senate, I've supported legislation that allows military widows to receive their benefits without being penalized for receiving Social Security. I've introduced bipartisan legislation that would expand the existing Work Opportunity Tax Credit (WOTC) to ensure that all student veterans using their GI Bill benefits can take advantage of valuable paid internships or work opportunities while in school. I've sponsored bipartisan legislation to support veteran small business owners. And I am continuing to work to expand access to GI Bill benefits, after last Congress helping to introduce and pass the 'Forever GI Bill,' which expanded the GI Bill for family members, and for veterans who decide to take advantage of their educational benefits later in life.

I hope this Veterans Resource Guide is helpful in connecting you to the rights and compensations you have justly earned. If you require further information, or if you have difficulty in obtaining the benefits and services you are eligible for, please contact my office. Thank you for your service to our nation. On behalf of the great state of Nevada, we are eternally grateful.

Sincerely,

Jarbasen

WELCOME

On behalf of Senator Jacky Rosen, welcome to the Veterans Resource Guide for the state of Nevada. We hope this assists you in finding whatever benefits and services you need. The following information is tailored to both Northern and Southern Nevada.

We have done our best to make this guide as user-friendly as possible. This guide is designed to provide you with key information about federal, state, and community-based programs and to serve as a general directory. We should note that this is *not* a comprehensive list of all benefits, services, and organizations in Nevada. That being said, this guide is designed to provide many of the basic details to get you started.

If you need more information, we invite you to contact our office. And as always, we can conduct Congressional Inquiries into various federal agencies, should you require our assistance.

Thank you for your service to our country, and good luck in your search!

Brendan Vargas

Veterans Outreach Manager The Office of Senator Jacky Rosen 333 Las Vegas Boulevard South, Suite 8203 Las Vegas, NV 89101 (702) 388-0205 Xiomara Ibarra

Regional Representative The Office of Senator Jacky Rosen 400 South Virginia Street, Suite 738 Reno, NV 89501 (775) 337-0110

CONTENTS

VA Healthcare System in Nevada ······1
Mental Health · · · · · 3
Readjustment Counseling Services Vet Centers
Additional Health Resources5
Suicide Prevention Dental Other Resources
Military Records · · · · · 7
DD-214 and Military Records Military Transcripts Review of Discharge from Military Service Correcting Military Records
Service-Connected Disability and Pensions
Disability Compensation Disability Pension Claims Assistance
Nevada Department of Veterans Services
Civil Service Preference Rural Outreach for Veterans Enrichment and Resources (ROVER) Program Disabled Parking Privileges Recreational Licenses Special Veterans License Plates Legal Services/Justice
Education ·····15
Montgomery G.I. Bill Post 9/11 G.I. Bill Forever G.I. Bill Survivors' & Dependents' Educational Assistance VetSuccess on Campus Veterans Educational Assistance Program (VEAP) Veteran Opportunities at Nevada State Colleges and Universities Military Service Academies
Employment Assistance and Vocational Rehabilitation Programs ·······19
Gold Card Services One Stop Career Centers in Nevada My Next Move for Veterans Nevada Civil Service Preference Veterans Job Bank U.S. Office of Personnel Management VA On-the-Job Training and Apprenticeship Work for Warriors Other Helpful Employment Resources

Business Assistance · · · · · · 24
VA Office of Small & Disadvantaged Business Utilization (OSDBU) Small Business Administration Employer Support of the Guard and Reserve (ESGR) Governor's Office of Economic Development
Tax Exemptions ···········27
Disabled Veteran Tax Exemption Veterans Tax Exemption
Nevada Veteran Homes ————————————————————————————————————
Nevada State Veterans Home Northern Nevada State Veterans Home
Home Loan and Home Retention Programs ····································
Home Loan Guaranty Program Home Retention Programs Service Members Civil Relief Act
Additional Housing Resources ····································
Homeless Veterans · · · · · · 34
Health Care for Homeless Veterans HUD-VASH Northern Nevada Veterans Resource Center Additional Resources
Family Assistance 36
Death Pension Additional Resources
Survivor Benefits · · · · · 41
Nevada Housing Division Dependency and Indemnity Compensation (DIC) Survivors' & Dependents' Educational Assistance
Burial Benefits · · · · · 42
U.S. Department of Veterans Affairs Nevada Veterans Memorial Cemeteries American Battle Monuments Commission Honor Guard Requests
Special Populations ·······45
Women LGBTQ Native Americans
Transportation Assistance ················47
Veterans Organizations ······49

VA HEALTHCARE SYSTEM IN NEVADA

The U.S. Department of Veterans Affairs (VA) has divided Nevada into three VA Healthcare Systems to better serve the veteran community in Nevada. The Southern Nevada Healthcare System serves southern Nevada while the Sierra Nevada Health Care System serves most of northern Nevada. Northeastern Nevada, including Ely and Elko, is served by the Salt Lake City Health Care System.

For more information on VA health care benefits and services, please visit the national My Health e-Vet website or contact your local VA health care facility at: www.myhealth.va.gov.

Northeastern Nevada

Elko VA Clinic

2719 Argent Avenue, Suite 9

Elko, NV 89801

Phone: (775) 738-0188

Ely VA Clinic

6 Steptoe Circle

Ely, NV 89301

Phone: (775) 289-3612 ext. 131

VA Salt Lake City Health Care System

500 Foothill Drive

Salt Lake City, UT 84148

Phone: (801) 582-1565

Lahontan Valley VA Clinic

1020 New River Parkway, Suite 304

Fallon, NV 89406

Phone: (775) 428-6161

Northern Nevada

Capitol Hill VA Clinic

350 Capitol Hill Avenue

Reno, NV 89502

Phone: (775) 324-6600

Carson Valley VA Clinic

1330 Waterloo Lan, Suite 101

Gardnerville, NV 89410

Phone: (702) 791-9050

Kietzke VA Clinic

2295 Kietzke Lane

Reno, NV 89502

Phone: (702) 791-9020

Reno East VA Clinic

1201 Corporate Boulevard, Suite 100

Reno, NV 89502

Phone: (775) 786-7200

VA Sierra Nevada Health Care System

975 Kirman Avenue

Reno, NV 89502

Phone: (775) 786-7200

Phone: 1 (888) 838-6256

Virginia Street VA Clinic

3674 South Virginia Street, Unit E4

Reno, NV 89502

Phone: (775) 786-7200

Winnemucca VA Clinic

3298 Traders Way

Winnemucca, NV 89445

Phone: (775) 623-9575

Southern Nevada

MCPO Jesse Dean VA Clinic

3650 South Pointe Circle

Building D, Suite 200

Laughlin, NV 89029

Phone: (702) 298-1100

Northwest Las Vegas VA Clinic

3968 North Rancho Drive

Las Vegas, NV 89130

Phone: (702) 791-9020

Southwest Las Vegas VA Clinic

7235 South Buffalo Drive

Las Vegas, NV 89113-4040

Phone: (702) 791-9040

West Chevenne VA Clinic/Veterans **Recovery Center**

3525 West Cheyenne Avenue North

Las Vegas, NV 89032

Phone: (702) 791-9060

Other Facilities

Mike O'Callaghan Federal Hospital

4700 North Las Vegas Boulevard

Nellis AFB, NV 89191

Phone: (702) 653-2260

Southeast Las Vegas VA Clinic

1020 South Boulder Highway

Henderson, NV 89015-8533

Phone: (702) 791-9030

Northeast Las Vegas VA Clinic

4461 East Charleston Boulevard

Community Resource & Referral Center

Las Vegas, NV 89104

Phone: (702) 791-9050

Pahrump VA Clinic

220 South Lola Lane

Pahrump, NV 89048-0835

Phone: (775) 727-7535

VA Southern Nevada Healthcare System

6900 North Pecos Road

North Las Vegas, NV 89086

Phone: (702) 791-9000

MENTAL HEALTH

Veterans and their families may have unique mental health needs and it is important that they are addressed. I believe that our care for veterans does not end on the battlefield, which is why I have fought to provide enhanced services to support their mental health needs.

Readjustment Counseling Services

Mental health services are provided by both the Southern Nevada Healthcare System and the Sierra Nevada Health Care System. They are able to assist with treatments for the following:

- Depression, sadness, grief
- Anxiety, worry, nervousness
- Addictive behaviors
- Relationship problems
- Stress from medical problems and/or pain
- Post-Traumatic Stress Disorder (PTSD)
- Military Sexual Trauma (MST) history
- Emotional problems, such as managing anger
- Vocational issues
- Troublesome thoughts or ideas
- Confused thinking
- Aggressive or self-harming behaviors
- Memory problems

Veteran Crisis Line: 1 (800) 273-8255 Press 1

PTSD Information Hotline: 1 (802) 296-6300

For more information, please contact your local clinic for assistance or visit the VA Mental Health website: www.mentalhealth.va.gov/index.asp

Vet Centers

Vet Centers were established to provide counseling, outreach, and referral services to eligible veterans in order to help them make a satisfying post-war readjustment to civilian life. Most family members of veterans are eligible for Vet Center services as well. Vet Centers provide the following services:

- Individual and group counseling for veterans and their families
- Family counseling for military related issues
- Bereavement counseling for families who experience an active duty death
- Military sexual trauma counseling and referral
- Outreach and education including PDHRA, community events, etc.
- Substance abuse assessment and referral
- Employment assessment & referral
- VBA benefits explanation and referral
- Screening and referral for medical issues including TBI, depression, etc.

For more information, please visit the Vet Center website or contact your local Vet Center at www.vetcenter.va.gov/index.asp

Readjustment Counseling

(Vet Center Las Vegas) 1919 South Jones Boulevard, Suite A Las Vegas, NV 89146

Phone: (702) 251-7873

Readjustment Counseling Services

(Vet Center Henderson) 400 North Stephanie Street, Suite 180 Henderson, NV 89014 Phone: (702) 791-9030

Readjustment Counseling Services

(Vet Center Reno) 5580 Mill Street, Suite 600 Reno, NV 89502

Phone: (775) 323-1294 Phone: (877) 927-8387

ADDITIONAL HEALTH RESOURCES

There are various other resources to supplementing your health. Please see below for various other services available to you.

Suicide Prevention

Veteran suicide is a serious matter of health that can be treated. An average of 20 veterans take their lives daily. If you exhibit or see any symptoms and signs of suicide, please do not hesitate to reach out for assistance.

Veteran Crisis Line: 1 (800) 273-8255 Press 1

National Suicide Prevention Lifeline: 1 (800) 273-8255

Office of Suicide Prevention (Northern Nevada)

4600 Kietzke Lane, Suite B-114

Reno, NV 89502

Phone: (775) 684-2240

Email: jmassolo@health.nv.gov

Office of Suicide Prevention

(Southern Nevada)

3811 West Charleston Boulevard, Suite 210

Las Vegas, NV 89102

Phone: (702) 486-8225

Email: regan@health.nv.gov

Dental

The U.S. Department of Veterans Affairs (VA) offers various programs that offer dental services to veterans. Non-profit organizations also offer free or affordable dental care.

SGT Clinton Ferrin Memorial Veterans Dental Clinic

1700 West Charleston Boulevard

Building A

Las Vegas, NV 89102

Phone: (702) 774-2461

VA Southern Nevada Healthcare System

6900 North Pecos Road

North Las Vegas, NV 89086

Phone: (702) 791-9000

TRICARE Dental Program

Phone: 1 (855) 638-8371

TRICARE Retiree Dental Program

Phone: 1 (888) 838-8737

Other Resources

The U.S. Department of Veterans Affairs (VA) offers various other health-related programs for your overall wellness.

CHAMPVA Meds by Mail

Phone: 1 (888) 385-0235

Health Care Benefits

Phone: 1 (877) 222-8387

www.va.gov/health-care/

My Health e-Vet

www.myhealth.va.gov/index.html

Quitting Tobacco Assistance

Phone: 1 (855) 784-8838

smokefree.gov/VET

Telecommunications Devices for the Deaf

Phone: 1 (800) 829-4833

TRICARE For Life

Phone: 1 (866) 773-0404

VA Sierra Nevada Health Care System

A-Z List of Services

www.reno.va.gov/services/index.asp

Foreign Medical Program

Phone: (303) 331-7590

Move! Weight Management

Program

www.move.va.gov

Optometry Service

www.va.gov/optometry/

Spina Bifida Health Care Program

Phone: 1 (888) 820-1756

Transition Patient Advocate

Phone: (702) 224-6031

TRICARE Prime

Phone: 1 (877) 988-9378

VA Southern Nevada Healthcare System

A-Z List of Services

www.lasvegas.va.gov/services/index.asp

MILITARY RECORDS

Each military branch and the National Personnel Records Center (NPRC) offers a range of services to correct military records, replace military records and medals, and review discharges from military services. Please see below for the specifics of each issue.

DD-214 and Military Records

Veterans who have lost their DD-214 or Military Discharge papers must contact the NPRC. Veterans may go online to request a copy of their DD-214 or they may fill out SF-180 and mail the request directly to NPRC.

For more information or to request a copy of your records, please contact the NPRC at:

National Personnel Records Center

Military Personnel Records 1 Archives Drive

St. Louis, MO 63138 Phone: (314) 801-0800

Fax: (314) 801-9195

Website: www.archives.gov/veterans/military-service-records

Military Transcripts

Veterans may obtain a copy of their military transcripts by requesting them from the Joint Services Transcript (JST) website.

For more information, please visit the JST website at jst.doded.mil.

Correcting of Military Records

In order to request a correction to a military record, the veteran, survivor or legal representative must file a DD Form 149. It is the applicant's responsibility to prove that there is an error in the military record and must provide related evidence to the appropriate military review board.

DD Form 149 may be obtained at any VA Office or online at: www.esd.whs.mil/Portals/54/Documents/DD/forms/dd/dd0149.pdf
DD Form 149 must be mailed to the appropriate military branch's review board.

Review of Discharge from Military Service

In order to request changes, corrections, or modification to discharges or dismissals that were not sentenced by a general court-martial, the veteran, survivor or legal representative needs to file DD Form 293. It is the applicant's responsibility to provide related evidence to the board. If more than 15 years has passed since discharge, a Correction of Military Records must be submitted to their respective military branch in addition.

DD Form 293 may be obtained at any VA Office or online at: www.esd.whs.mil/Portals/54/Documents/DD/forms/dd/dd0293.pdf

DD Form 149 may be obtained at any VA Office or online at: www.esd.whs.mil/Portals/54/Documents/DD/forms/dd/dd0149.pdf

DD Form 293 and DD Form 149 if applicable, must be mailed to the appropriate military branch's review board:

Correcting of Military Records

In order to request a correction to a military record, the veteran, survivor or legal representative must file a DD Form 149. It is the applicant's responsibility to prove that there is an error in the military record and must provide related evidence to the appropriate military review board.

DD Form 149 may be obtained at any VA Office or online at: www.esd.whs.mil/Portals/54/Documents/DD/forms/dd/dd0149.pdf DD Form 149 must be mailed to the appropriate military branch's review board

Air Force Army

Army Review Boards Agency Air Force Review Boards Agency **ADRB** SAF/MRBR 1901 South Bell Street, Suite 385 550-C Street West, Suite 40 Arlington, VA 22202-4508 Randolph AFB, TX 78150-4742

Navy and Marine Corps

Secretary of the Navy Council of Review Boards ATTN: Naval Discharge Review Board 720 Kennon Avenue S.E., Suite 309 Washington Navy Yard, DC 20374-5023

Coast Guard

Commandant (CG-122) ATTN: Office of Military Personnel **US Coast Guard** 2100 2nd Street S.W., Stop 7801 Washington, DC 20593-7801

SERVICE-CONNECTED DISABILITY AND PENSIONS

Disability compensation and pensions are benefits paid to a veteran due to injuries or health issues that developed while on active duty, or were made worse by active military service. Certain veterans disabled from VA healthcare are also eligible. These benefits are tax-free. Veterans may be eligible for disability compensation if they have a service-connected disability.

Information on federal benefits for veterans and help filing benefits claims can be obtained by visiting your nearest federal VA office:

VA Regional Office

5460 Reno Corporate Drive

Reno, NV 89511

Phone: 1 (800) 827-1000

Office Hours: 8am-4pm

www.vba.va.gov

Veterans Assistance Office

6900 North Pecos Road Las Vegas, NV 89086

Phone: 1 (800) 827-1000

Office Hours: 8am-4pm

Disability Compensation

A veteran may be eligible for disability compensation through the VA if the veteran is at least 10 percent disabled and the disability is the result of military service.

For more information, please contact the VA at:

Phone: 1 (800) 827-1000

Website: www.benefits.va.gov/compensation/

Disability Pension

A wartime veteran with limited income may be eligible for a disability pension if they are not able to work.

For more information, please contact the VA at:

Phone: 1 (877) 294-6380

Website: www.benefits.va.gov/pension/

Claims Assistance

Veterans and their families may receive assistance with filing disability compensation and pension claims with the Nevada Department of Veterans Services.

For more information, please visit the Nevada Department of Veterans Services website or contact your local Veterans Services office at: www.veterans.nv.gov

Military Order of the Purple Heart

Northern Nevada

Disabled American Veterans

5460 Reno Corporate Drive, Room 102

Reno, NV 89511

Phone: (775) 321-4895

Email: dav.vbaren@va.gov

Paralyzed Veterans of America

5460 Reno Corporate Drive, Suite 1A105

Reno, NV 89511

Phone: (775) 321-4789

255 VFW Historic Lane

Phone: (775) 772-8747

Reno, NV 89509

Nevada Department of Veterans Services

6880 South McCarran Boulevard

Building A, Suite 12

Reno, NV 89509

Phone: (775) 321-4880 (Reno) Phone: (775) 777-1000 (Elko)

Veterans Advocacy and Support Team

(VAST) - Elko

1500 College Parkway

Elko, NV 89801

Phone: (775) 777-1000

Veterans Advocacy and Support Team (VAST) - Fallon

485 West B Street, Suite 103

Fallon, NV 89406

Phone: (775) 428-1177

Veterans Advocacy and Support Team (VAST) - Reno

5460 Reno Corporate Drive, Suite 131

Reno, NV 89511

Phone: (775) 321-4880

U.S. Social Security Administration

1170 Harvard Way

Reno, NV 89502

Phone: 1 (888) 808-5481

Southern Nevada

Disabled American Veterans

6900 North Pecos Road, Suite 1C232

North Las Vegas, NV 89086

Phone: (702) 224-6850

Military Order of the Purple Heart

6900 North Pecos Road, Suite 1C390

North Las Vegas, NV 89086

Phone: (702) 791-9000 ext. 14463

Paralyzed Veterans of America

6900 North Pecos Road, Suite 1C232

North Las Vegas, NV 89086

Phone: (702) 224-6850

Veterans Advocacy and Support Team

(VAST) - Las Vegas

6900 North Pecos Road, Suite 1C237

North Las Vegas, NV 89086

Phone: (702) 791-9000 ext. 46025

Veterans Advocacy and Support Team (VAST) - Pahrump

1981 East Calvada Boulevard, Suite 110 Pahrump, NV 89048 Phone: (775) 751-6372

Veterans Assistance Office/Benefits Administration

6900 North Pecos Road North Las Vegas, NV 89086 Phone: (702) 224-6824

U.S. Social Security Administration

1250 South Buffalo Drive, Suite 150 Las Vegas, NV 89117 Phone: 1 (800) 772-1213

Veterans Advocacy and Support Team (VAST) - Rural Outreach

6900 North Pecos Road, Suite 1C238 North Las Vegas, NV 89086 Phone: (702) 791-9000 ext. 15518

Veteran Transition Resource Center

2550 Nature Park Drive, Suite 200 North Las Vegas, NV 89084 Phone: (702) 954-6300

NEVADA DEPARTMENT OF VETERANS SERVICES

The Nevada Department of Veterans Services strives to provide eligible veterans and their families with a full continuum of quality services including:

- Filling State and Federal Veteran Benefits
- Veterans Homes
- Memorial Facilities
- Recreational Licenses
- Tax Exemptions for Veterans

Civil Service Preference

The State of Nevada offers veterans a service-connected disability preference when applying for state employment.

For more information, please contact your local Nevada Department of Personnel office at:

Northern Nevada

Phone: (775) 684-0150

Southern Nevada

Phone: (702) 486-2900

Website: www.veterans.nv.gov/open-positions.html

Rural Outreach for Veterans Enrichment and Resources (ROVER) Program

The Nevada Department of Veterans Services provides traveling Veterans Service Officers who attend scheduled rural events throughout Nevada to educate and assist veterans and their dependents with applying for federal, state, and local VA benefits. Visit veterans.nv.gov/calendar/ for current schedules.

For more information or appointments, please call (775) 688-1653 ext. 6.

Website: veterans.nv.gov/rural-outreach-for-veterans-enrichment-and-resources-rover/

Disabled Parking Privileges

The State of Nevada offers special parking permits for physically disabled persons.

For more information, please visit the Nevada Department of Motor Vehicles (DMV) website or contact your local DMV at: dmvnv.com/platesdisabled.htm.

Veterans Resource Guide | 13

Reno/Sparks/Carson City

Phone: (775) 684-4368

Southern Nevada

Phone: (702) 486-4368

Rural Nevada

Phone: 1 (877) 368-7828

Recreational Licenses

The State of Nevada Wildlife Division will issue eligible veterans free hunting and fishing licenses. Eligibility requirements are:

- Honorable Discharge
- 50 percent or more Service-Connected Disability

For more information, please contact your local Nevada Wildlife Division office at:

Nevada Department of Wildlife -Northern Nevada

P: (775) 688-1500 (Reno) P: (775) 777-2300 (Elko) Nevada Department of Wildlife -Southern Nevada

P: (702) 486-5127 (Las Vegas)

P: (702) 486-6742 (Henderson)

Special Veterans License Plates

The Nevada Department of Motor Vehicles (DMV) offers several license plates for veterans and their families that include:

- Air Force
- Air Force National Guard
- Army
- Army Airborne
- Army National Guard
- Coast Guard
- Marines
- Navy
- Navy Seabees
- Congressional Medal of Honor

- Bronze Star (with valor)
- Disabled Veteran
- Ex-Prisoner of War
- Fallen Military
- Gold Star
- Pearl Harbor Survivor
- Pearl Harbor Veteran
- Purple Heart
- National Guard (Active)
- Women Veteran

Silver Star

For more information, please visit the Nevada Department of Motor Vehicles (DMV) website or contact your local DMV at www.dmvnv.com/platesveterans.htm.

Reno/Sparks/Carson City Rural Nevada

Phone: (775) 684-4368 Phone: 1 (877) 368-7828

Southern Nevada

Phone: (702) 486-4368

Legal Services/Justice

Nevada Office of Military Legal Assistance (OMLA)

The Nevada OMLA provides *pro-bono* legal assistance and representation to active duty, reserve and National Guard service members in a wide area of civil law matters. The OMLA also currently provides assistance to veterans with wills and powers of attorney.

Additionally, the program seeks to educate Nevada's communities and create policy aimed at addressing issues affecting our state's military families.

For more information, please visit the OMLA website at nvagomla.nv.gov/ or contact them via the information below:

Nevada Office of Military Legal Assistance (OMLA)

100 North Carson Street

Carson City, NV 89701

Phone: (775) 684-1100

Veterans Justice Outreach (VJO)

The VJO program is to avoid the unnecessary criminalization of mental illness and extended incarceration among Veterans by ensuring that eligible, justice-involved Veterans have timely access to Veterans Health Administration (VHA) services, as clinically indicated. VJO specialists provide direct outreach, assessment and case management for justice-involved Veterans in local courts and jails and liaison with local justice system partners.

For more information, please contact the appropriate specialists via the information below:

Veterans Justice Outreach (VJO) Specialists

Las Vegas Reno

Email: nancy.taylor8@va.gov Email: caroline.cova2@va.gov Email: norman.terry@va.gov Email: mary.moss2@va.gov

EDUCATION

In my time in Congress, I have worked hard to provide more educational opportunities for those who serve in our Armed Forces. It is important that veterans are aware of the various benefits that are available to them.

Montgomery G.I. Bill

The Montgomery G.I. Bill provides financial assistance towards a veteran's education. Reservists and National Guard members may also qualify for this benefit. A veteran must have contributed to this program to be eligible.

For specific eligibility requirements, please contact the VA at:

Phone: 1 (888) 442-4551

Website: www.benefits.va.gov/gibill/montgomery_bill.asp

Post 9/11 G.I. Bill

The Post-9/11 G.I. Bill provides financial assistance for education and housing costs to veterans who completed at least 90 days of active service on or after September 11, 2001, or 30 days for any veteran who has been discharged with a service-connected disability. A veteran must have contributed to this program to be eligible.

For specific eligibility requirements, please contact the VA at:

Phone: 1 (888) 442-4551

Website: www.benefits.va.gov/gibill/post911_gibill.asp

Forever G.I. Bill

The Forever G.I. Bill will bring significant changes to education benefits for service members, veterans, and their families. Benefits are greatly expanded.

For specific eligibility requirements, please contact the VA at:

Phone: 1 (888) 442-4551

Website: www.benefits.va.gov/gibill/forevergibill.asp

Survivors' & Dependents' Educational Assistance

Family members of a veteran who is disabled or deceased may qualify for educational benefits.

For specific eligibility requirements, please contact the VA at:

Phone: 1 (888) 442-4551

Website: www.benefits.va.gov/GIBILL/DEA.asp

VetSuccess on Campus (VSOC)

VSOC assist veterans make the transition to college life. It offers on-campus benefits assistance and counseling. The University of Nevada, Las Vegas offers the VSOC program.

For more information, please visit the VSOC website at: www.benefits.va.gov/vocrehab/vsoc.asp.

Veterans Educational Assistance Program (VEAP)

This program provides education benefits to veterans who entered active duty after December 31, 1976, and before July 1, 1985. A veteran must have contributed to this program to be eligible.

For specific eligibility requirements, please contact the VA at:

Phone: 1 (888) 442-4551

Website: www.benefits.va.gov/gibill/veap.asp

Veteran Opportunities at Nevada State Colleges and Universities

Each of Nevada's state colleges and universities offer assistance and programs for student veterans. For more information, please contact each institution.

6375 West Charleston Boulevard

Las Vegas, NV 89146 Phone: (702) 651-5555

College of Southern Nevada Veteran

Education Center

6375 West Charleston Boulevard

Room D204

Las Vegas, NV 89146 Phone: (702) 651-5060

Great Basin College Veterans Resource

Center

1500 College Parkway

Elko, NV 89801

Phone: (775) 753-2310

Email: john.green@gbcnv.edu

Nevada State College Veteran Services

112 Nevada State Drive, Dawson 104A

Henderson, NV 89002 Phone: (702) 992-2199

Email: va@nsc.edu

College of Southern Nevada Nellis AFB

Center

99th MSSQ/MSE Nellis AFB, NV 89191

Great Basin College Admissions and

Records

1500 College Parkway

Elko, NV 89801

Phone: (775) 753-2102

Email: admissions@gbcnv.edu

Nevada State College Admissions

1300 Nevada State Drive Henderson, NV 89002

Phone: (775) 992-2130

Truckee Meadows Community College

Admissions and Records

7000 Dandini Boulevard, RDMT 319

Reno, NV 89512

Phone: (775) 673-7042

Truckee Meadows Community College Veterans Resources

7000 Dandini Boulevard, RDMT 241

Reno, NV 89512

Phone: (775) 337-5612

Email: ztotans@tmcc.edu

University of Nevada, Las Vegas Air Force ROTC

4505 South Maryland Parkway

Las Vegas, NV 89154

Phone: (702) 895-5313

Email: afrotc@unlv.edu

University of Nevada, Las Vegas Veteran Success on Campus Counselor

4505 South Maryland Parkway

Las Vegas, NV 89154

Phone: (702) 895-5669

Email: veterans@unlv.edu

University of Nevada, Reno Army ROTC

1664 North Virginia Street

Reno, NV 89557

Phone: (775) 682-7472

Western Nevada College Admissions

2201 West College Parkway

Bristlecone Building 101

Carson City, NV 89703

Phone: (775) 445-3277

Email: admissions.records@wnc.edu

University of Nevada, Las Vegas Admissions

4505 South Maryland Parkway

Las Vegas, NV 89154

Phone: (702) 775-8658

Email: admissions@unlv.edu

University of Nevada, Las Vegas Army ROTC

4505 South Maryland Parkway

Las Vegas, NV 89154

Phone: (702) 895-0452

Email: armyrotc@unlv.edu

University of Nevada, Reno Admissions

1664 North Virginia Street

Reno, NV 89557

Phone: (775) 784-4700

Email: admissions@unr.edu

University of Nevada, Reno

Veteran Services

1664 N. Virginia Street

Reno, NV 89557

Phone: (775) 682-5929

Western Nevada College Veterans Resource Center

2201 West College Parkway, Cedar 300

Carson City, NV 89703

Phone: (775) 445-4275

MILITARY SERVICE ACADEMIES

I have the honor and privilege to recommend some of the most talented and skilled Nevadans to attend United States Military Academies. The Service Academies are tuition-free four-year institutions that commission officers into the various branches of the Armed Forces.

In order to be accepted into the Service Academies (with the exception of the Coast Guard Academy) applicants *must* secure a Congressional nomination. Please visit www.rosen.senate.gov/academy-nominations to apply online.

Please consider a discussion with your unit leadership and command team if you're interested.

Please also consider tours and visits to the Academies of your interest. Each Academy offers guided tours and visitor opportunities for interested individuals and their families.

United States Air Force Academy

Directorate of Admissions, USAFA 2304 Cadet Drive, Suite 200 USAF Academy, CO 80840

Phone: 1 (800) 443-9266 Email: region5@usafa.edu

www.usafa.af.mil/

United States Merchant Marine Academy

300 Steamboat Road Kings Point, NY 11024 Phone: (516) 726-5642

Email: watsonk@usmma.edu

www.usmma.edu/

United States Naval Academy

USNA Admissions Office of Admissions, USNA 52 King George Street Annapolis, MD 21402

Phone: (410) 293-1858

Email: webmail@usna.edu

www.usna.edu/homepage.php

United States Coast Guard Academy

15 Mohegan Avenue New London, CT 06320 Phone: (860) 933-6830

Email: omar.f.castillo@uscga.edu

www.uscga.edu/

United States Military Academy

606 Thayer Road West Point, NY 10996 Phone: (845) 938-5754

Email: joyce.adams@usma.edu

westpoint.edu/

EMPLOYMENT ASSISTANCE AND

VOCATIONAL REHABILITATION PROGRAMS

Our Soldiers, Sailors, Airman, and Marines actively serving should be focused on the job on-hand, not how they'll find a job when they complete their service to our nation. I believe that our commitment to our veterans does not end on the battlefield, which is why I have fought to provide transition assistance from those fighting to protect our freedom to working on rebuilding the American economy.

Gold Card Services

Gold Card Services for post-9/11 veterans will provide the following services to eligible veterans at One Stop Career Centers:

- Case management
- Skills assessment and interest surveys
- Career guidance
- Job search assistance
- Eligible veterans will receive priority of service in all U.S. Department of Labor (DOL) funded employment and training programs.

For more information, please contact the Department of Labor, your local One Stop Career Center, or one of the other employment resources listed below at:

U.S. Department of Labor

Phone: 1 (877) 872-5627

Website: www.dol.gov/agencies/vets/goldcard

One Stop Career Centers in Nevada

Carson City Fallon

Nevada JobConnect

Nevada JobConnect

1929 North Carson Street

Carson City, NV 89701

Nevada JobConnect

121 Industrial Way

Fallon, NV 89406

Phone: (775) 684-0400 Phone: (775) 423-5115

Elko Ely

Nevada JobConnect

Nevada JobConnect

172 6th Street

1500 Avenue F, Suite 1

Elko, NV 89801 Ely, NV 89301

Phone: (775) 753-7900 Phone: (775) 289-1616

Henderson

Nevada JobConnect

119 South Water Street

Henderson, NV 89015

Phone: (702) 486-0300

North Las Vegas

Nevada JobConnect

2827 Las Vegas Boulevard North

Las Vegas, NV 89030

Phone: (702) 486-0200

Pahrump

Great Basin College Career

Connection Center

1020 East Wilson Road

Pahrump, NV 89048

Phone: (775) 537-2323

Sparks

Nevada JobConnect

2281 Pyramid Way

Sparks, NV 89431

Phone: (775) 284-9520

Las Vegas

Nevada JobConnect

3405 South Maryland Parkway

Las Vegas, NV 89169

Phone: (702) 486-0100

One Stop Career Center

Nevada JobConnect

6330 West Charleston Boulevard, Suite 190

Las Vegas, NV 89146

Phone: (702) 822-4200

Reno

Nevada JobConnect

4001 South Virginia Street

Reno, NV 89502

Phone: (775) 284-9600

Winnemucca

Nevada JobConnect

475 West Haskell Street, Suite 1

Winnemucca, NV 89445

Phone: (775) 623-6520

My Next Move for Veterans

My Next Move for Veterans was established to assist veterans who are currently looking for employment. This online tool will provide veterans with information about various career fields and civilian careers that are similar to their military counterparts.

For more information, please visit the My Next Move for Veterans website at www.mynextmove.org/vets/

Nevada Civil Service Preference

The State of Nevada offers veterans with a service-connected disability preference when applying for state employment.

For more information, please contact your local Nevada Department of Personnel office at:

Carson City: (775) 684-0150 Las Vegas: (702) 486-2900

Website: veterans.nv.gov/employment/veterans-preference-state/

Veterans Job Bank

The Veterans Job bank is an online database that provides veterans with job listings. Veterans are able to search for job listings by using keywords, MOS/MOC, and locations.

For more information, please visit the Veterans Job Bank website at nrd.gov

U.S. Department of Labor, Veterans Employment and Training Service (VETS)

The DOL provides employment assistance through the VETS program. VETS consists of several programs that are designed to help veterans obtain the skills and training that are required to compete in the civilian workforce.

For more information, please contact the DOL at:

Phone: 1 (888) 774-1361

Website: www.dol.gov/vets

U.S. Office of Personnel Management

The U.S. Office of Personnel Management (OPM) offers several resources that will assist veterans and their families apply for federal employment. The following are some of the available resource:

FedsHireVets

FedsHireVets.gov is a one stop resource that provides veterans and service members who are in transition from military service with information on federal employment information..

For more information, please contact FedsHireVets at:

Phone: (202) 606-7304

Website: www.fedshirevets.gov

USAJobs

USAJobs.gov is an online source that lists federal jobs and employment information. Veterans and their family members may search for employment opportunities and apply for those positions online.

For more information, please visit the USAJobs website at www.usajobs.gov

VA On-The-Job Training and Apprenticeship

The VA offers training contracts for veterans with cooperation from an employer or union. At the end of the contact, a job certification is issued or journeyman status achieved. During training, most veterans receive a salary from the employer or union.

For more information, please visit the VA website at www.benefits.va.gov/gibill/onthejob_apprenticeship.asp

Work for Warriors

Work for Warriors is a free federally funded employment program open to Reservists and National Guard members and their immediate families, as well as Gold Star families and veterans in need. Work for Warriors assist veterans through the entire employment process.

For more information, please visit the Work for Warriors website at www.workforwarriorsnv.org/ or visit your local office at:

Northern Nevada Southern Nevada Office 1

Plumb Lane Armory Las Vegas Readiness Center

685 East Plumb Lane 4500 West Silverado Ranch Boulevard

Reno, NV 89502 Las Vegas, NV 89139 Phone: (775) 384-5848 Phone: (702) 856-4951

Southern Nevada Office 2 Southern Nevada Office 3

Henderson Armory Clark County Armory

151 East Horizon Ridge Parkway 6490 Range Road

Henderson, NV 89015 Las Vegas, NV 89165 Phone: (702) 632-0596 Phone: (702) 632-0500

Nevada Department of Employment, Training and Rehabilitation (DETR)

The Nevada DETR is the state's lead workforce development agency. It consists of divisions that offer workforce related services, job placement and training, services for people with disabilities, investigation of claims of discrimination, unemployment insurance benefits, labor market data, and more. Many of these services are provided through Nevada JobConnect career centers.

For more information, please visit the Nevada DETR website at detr.nv.gov.

Northern Nevada Southern Nevada

500 East 3rd Street 2800 East St. Louis Avenue

Carson City, NV 89713 Las Vegas, NV 89104 Phone: (775) 486-7923 Phone: (702) 486-7923

Email: detradmn@detr.nv.gov

Other Helpful Employment Resources

U.S. Department of Labor Veterans' Employment and Training Service

Reno Las Vegas 1820 East Sahara Avenue, Suite 301 59 East Winnie Lane

Las Vegas, NV 89104 Carson City, NV 89706

Phone: (702) 486-2883 Phone: (775) 687-4632

Nevada Department of Human Resource Management

555 East Washington Avenue, Suite 1400

Las Vegas, NV 89101

Phone: (702) 486-2900

Nevada Vocational Rehabilitation Program

3016 West Charleston, Suite 200 Las Vegas, NV 89102

Phone: (702) 486-0300

State of Nevada Day Labor Office

420 Galletti Way

Sparks, NV 89502

Phone: (775) 687-6899

Veterans Business Development Office

400 South Fourth Street, Suite 250

Las Vegas, NV 89101

Phone: (702) 388-6800

Workforce Connections

6330 West Charleston Boulevard, Suite 150

Las Vegas, NV 89146

Phone: (702) 638-8750

Nevada Unemployment Insurance Claims

Phone: (775) 684-0350

Phone: (702) 486-0350

Toll-Free: 1 (888) 890-8211

ui.nv.gov

State of Nevada Casual Labor Office

1001 North A Street

Las Vegas, NV 89106

Phone: (702) 486-3441

State of Nevada Employment Services, Benefits, and Resources

Doug Williams, Vet Coordinator

Phone: (702) 486-8838

nvjobs.nv.gov/veterans

Veterans Business Outreach Center

745 West Moana Lane, Suite 375

Reno, NV 89509

Phone: (916) 393-1690

BUSINESS ASSISTANCE

The unique skills our veterans possess should be fully utilized. As the backbone of America, small businesses are important in stimulating job growth and helping revive our economy. Veterans should be given a full range of assistance to help them establish small businesses.

VA Office of Small & Disadvantaged Business Utilization (OSDBU)

OSDBU offers various programs to help veteran-operated small businesses and address their concerns.

For more information, please visit the VA at:

Phone: 1 (866) 584-2344

Website: www.va.gov/osdbu/

Small Business Administration (SBA)

Through the Office of Veterans Business Development, the SBA provides the following services:

- Basic 7(a) Loan Guarantee
- Certified Development Company (CDC), a 504 Loan Program
- Microloan, a 7(m) Loan Program
- Prequalification Loan Program
- Military Reservist Economic Injury Disaster Loan program (MREIDL)
- Small Business Investment Company (SBIC) Program
- Bonding Programs
- Entrepreneurship Boot Camp for Veterans with Disabilities
- Operation Endure & Grow
- Patriot Express 7(a) Loan initiative
- Debt Relief for National Guard and Reservists

For more information, please contact the National SBA office or your local SBA office at:

National Website: www.sba.gov

Nevada Website: www.sba.gov/offices/district/nv/las-vegas

Northern Nevada

111 West Proctor Street, Suite 38

Carson City, NV 89703

Phone: (775) 222-0401

Southern Nevada

300 South 4th Street, Suite 400

Las Vegas, NV 89101

Phone: (702) 388-6469

Employer Support of the Guard and Reserve (ESGR)

ESGR is a Department of Defense program to promote cooperation and understanding between Reservists and their civilian employers to assist in resolving conflicts arising from an employee's military commitment.

For more information, please visit the ESGR website or contact your local office at:

National: www.esgr.mil/

Nevada: www.esgr.mil/About-ESGR/Contact/Local-State-Pages/Nevada

Northern Nevada

685 East Plumb Lane

Reno, NV 89502

Keno, N v 69302

Phone: (775) 384-5810

Email: billie.r.sexton.ctr@mail.mil

Southern Nevada

6490 Range Road

Las Vegas, NV 89165

Phone: (702) 632-0332

Email: nichole.c.nguyen.ctr@mail.mil

Governor's Office of Economic Development

The Governor's Office of Economic Development offers various programs and incentives for interested parties looking to do business in Nevada.

For more information, please visit the website or contact your local office at:

Website: www.diversifynevada.com/

Northern Nevada

808 West Nye Lane

Carson City, NV 89703

Phone: (775) 687-9900

Southern Nevada

555 East Washington Avenue, Suite 5400

Las Vegas, NV 89101

Phone: (702) 486-2700

Chamber of Commerce

The various Chamber of Commerce offices exist to further the interests of local businesses. This ranges from hosting events, lobbying representatives, participating in charitable works, and more. They also provide a network for small business owners and other vital incentives and perks to keep the local business community vitalized.

For more information, please contact your local Chamber of Commerce office at:

Battle Mountain

625 South Broad Street

Battle Mountain, NV 89820

Phone: (775) 635-8245

www.battlemountainchamber.com

Carson Valley

1477 US Highway 395 N, Suite A

Gardnerville, NV 89410

Phone: (775) 782-8144

www.carsonvalleynv.org

Las Vegas Metropolitan

575 West Symphony Park Avenue

Suite 100

Las Vegas, NV 89106

Phone: (702) 641-5822

www.lvchamber.com

Carson City

1900 South Carson Street

Carson City, NV 89701

Phone: (775) 882-1565

www.carsoncitychamber.com

Dayton Area

Greater Nevada Credit Union

P.O. Box 2409

Dayton, NV 89403

Phone: (775) 246-7909

daytonareachamberofcommerce.com

Reno/Sparks

449 South Virginia Street, Suite 300

Reno, NV 89501

Phone: (775) 636-9550

www.thechambernv.org

Other Helpful Employment Resources

Nevada Department of Human Resource Management

209 East Musser Street, Suite 101

Carson City, NV 89701

Phone: (775) 684-0150

Email: hrm@admin.nv.gov

St. Paul VA Pension Management Center

P.O. Box 5365

Janesville, WI 53547

Phone: 1 (877) 294-6380

www.benefits.va.gov/pension/index.asp

VA Debt Management Center

Phone: 1 (800) 827-0648

www.va.gov/debtman

VA Financial Assessment

Phone: 1 (800) 929-8387

www.va.gov/healthbenefits/cost/

financial_assessment.asp

VA Regional Loan Center

3333 North Central Avenue

Phoenix, AZ 85012-2402

Phone: 1 (888) 869-0194

Veterans Group Life Insurance

Phone: 1 (800) 419-1473

www.benefits.va.gov/insurance/vgli.asp

TAX EXEMPTIONS

Disabled Veteran Tax Exemption

The State of Nevada offers a property tax exemption to any veteran with a service-connected disability of 60 percent or more. The amount of the exemption can be up to \$20,000 and can be applied to a veteran's vehicle tax or personal property tax. Veteran eligibility is as follows:

- Honorable Discharge
- 60 percent service-connect disabled
- Widow or widower of a veteran who qualified for the tax exemption

To determine the actual value of this benefit or to obtain further information, please contact your local County Assessor's office (see below and on the next page).

Veterans Tax Exemption

Veterans who served during wartime (including in-theater service during the Persian Gulf War, Iraq, and Afghanistan Wars) are eligible for an annual tax exemption that may be applied to their vehicle privilege tax or real property tax. Veterans may also "donate" their exempted tax directly to the Nevada Veterans' Home Account, which will contribute the amount toward the operation of a Veterans' Home in Nevada. To obtain this exemption, take a copy of your DD-214 or discharge papers to your local County Assessor.

For more information, please contact your local County Assessor's office at:

Clark County Assessor Main Office

500 South Grand Central Parkway Las Vegas, NV 89129 Phone: (702) 455-3882

Carson City County Assessor

201 North Carson Street, Suite 6 Carson City, NV 89701 Phone: (775) 887-2130

Clark County Assessor Northwest Office

3211 North Tenaya Way, Suite 118 Las Vegas, NV 89129 Phone: (702) 455-3880

Churchill County Assessor

155 North Taylor Street, Suite 200 Fallon, NV 89406 Phone: (775) 423-6584

Douglas County Assessor

1616 Eighth Street Minden, NV 89423

Phone: (775) 782-9830

Esmeralda County Assessor

P.O. Box 471

Goldfield, NV 89013

Phone: (775) 485-6380

Humboldt County Assessor

50 West Fifth Street

Winnemucca, NV 89445

Phone: (775) 623-6310

Lincoln County Assessor

181 North Main Street, Suite 203

Pioche, NV 89043

Phone: (775) 962-8075

Mineral County Assessor

P.O. Box 400

Hawthorne, NV 89415

Phone: (775) 945-3684

Nye County Assessor Pahrump Office

160 North Floyd Drive

Pahrump, NV 89060

Phone: (775) 751-7060

Storey County Assessor

26 South B Street

Virginia City, NV 89440

Phone: (775) 847-0961

White Pine County Assessor

297 Nevada Northern Rail Way, Suite 3

Ely, NV 89301

Phone: (775) 293-6542

Elko County Assessor

571 Idaho Street

Elko, NV 89801

Phone: (775) 738-5217

Eureka County Assessor

20 South Main Street

Eureka, NV 89316

Phone: (775) 237-6124

Lander County Assessor

50 State Route 305

Battle Mountain, NV 89820

Phone: (775) 635-2610

Lyon County Assessor

27 South Main Street

Yerington, NV 89447

Phone: (775) 463-6520

Nye County Assessor Main Office

101 Radar Road

Tonopah, NV 89049

Phone: (775) 482-8174

Pershing County Assessor

398 Main Street

Lovelock, NV 89419

Phone: (775) 273-2369

Washoe County Assessor

1001 East 9th Street, Building D

Reno, NV 89512

Phone: (775) 328-2200

NEVADA VETERAN HOMES

Nevada State Veterans Home

The Nevada State Veterans Home is dedicated to serving Nevada's veterans who have earned special recognition through their sacrifices in protecting our country's freedoms and individual rights. The Nevada State Veterans Home achieves this through their innovative delivery of services, skilled and compassionate staff and volunteers, and commitment to make all residents and their families feel like members of the Nevada State Veterans Home.

The Nevada State Veterans Home provides the following patient services:

- Physical, occupational, and speech therapy
- Complimentary dental, audiology, and vision assessments
- Podiatry Care Program
- IV Therapy
- End-of-Life Care Programs
- Laboratory and Pharmacy Services
- Radiology and diagnostic services
- Dietary services
- Social services

The Nevada State Veterans Home also offers residents a variety of programs and amenities that allow veterans to feel at home. These services include:

- A vibrant Activities Department affording access to numerous on and off-site activities
- A non-denominational Chaplaincy Program designed to meet the spiritual needs of our diverse resident population
- · Housekeeping and laundry services
- An on-site barber and beauty services shop
- Resident trust fund and guardianship programs available for those residents who are in need of or desire such services
- An on-site barber and beauty services shop

- A dedicated Veterans Service Officer available to assist residents in obtaining their veteran benefits
- Transportation services for home-sponsored outings
- An inspiring group of community volunteers dedicated to enhancing the day-today life of residents

For more information, please contact the Nevada State Veterans Home at:

Nevada State Veterans Home

100 Veterans Memorial Drive Boulder City, NV 89005 Phone: (702) 332-6784

Website: veterans.nv.gov/benefits-and-services/nevada-state-veterans-home/

Northern Nevada State Veterans Home

The Northern Nevada State Veterans Home is a modern, state-of-the-art facility designed to care for Nevada's veterans and their families. As of July 2019, this 102,000 square foot facility is still under final phases of construction. Its planned amenities include:

- 96 beds and private rooms for inhabitants
- Dining facilities, including a restaurant, coffee bistro, and sports bar
- Therapy gym
- On-site barber and beauty services shop
- Parade grounds and garden

For more information, please contact the Northern Nevada State Veterans Home at:

Northern Nevada State Veterans Home

6630 South McCarran Boulevard Building C, Suite 203 Reno, NV 89509

Phone: (775) 399-4921

Email: sandra.tenboer@nnsvh.com

HOME LOAN AND HOME RETENTION PROGRAMS

Veterans face unique housing issues which make dedicated housing services essential. I have worked to provide these services to our veterans so that they can share in the dream of home ownership.

Home Loan Guaranty Program

Qualified veterans and unmarried spouses of a veteran who died of service-connected disabilities may be eligible to have the home loans guaranteed by the U.S. Department of Veterans Affairs (VA). To apply for a VA Home Loan you must first contact a lending institution that participates in the VA Home Loan Guarantee program.

For specific eligibility requirements, please contact a VA Loan specialist at:

Phone: 1 (877) 827-3702

Website: www.benefits.va.gov/homeloans

Home Retention Programs

Homeowners who are having difficulties making mortgage payments should contact their servicers for assistance. The VA may be able to offer assistance to veterans who have a VA Home Loan Guaranty if the servicer is unable to assist them. The following are some of the options a veteran may qualify for:

- Repayment plan
- Special forbearance
- Loan modification
- Short sale
- Deed-in-lieu of foreclosure

For more information, please contact a Regional VA Loan Specialist at:

VA Regional Loan Center

3333 North Central Avenue

Phoenix, AZ 85012

Phone: 1 (877) 827-3702

Website: www.benefits.va.gov/phoenix/regional-loan-center.asp

Service Members Civil Relief Act

Veteran borrowers may be able to request relief under the Service Members Civil Relief Act (SCRA), formerly known as the Soldiers' and Sailors' Civil Relief Act (SSCRA). The SCRA provides service members with certain legal protections while they are on deployment orders. SCRA can provide protection from foreclosures and some contracts.

You should contact your nearest Armed Forces Legal Assistance Program office to see if the SCRA applies. Dependents of service members can also contact or visit local military legal assistance offices where they reside.

In order to have your SCRA case reviewed by the U.S. Department of Justice (DOJ), you must first week the assistance of your military legal assistance office. If that office cannot resolve the complaint, it may choose to forward the complaint to the DOJ. The DOJ then will review the matter to determine whether DOJ action is appropriate.

For more information, please contact your nearest Armed Forces Legal Assistance Program office or the DOJ at:

U.S. Armed Forces Legal Assistance

Nellis Air Force Base HQ Air Warfare Center 4428 England Avenue, Building 18 Las Vegas, NV 89191 Phone: (702) 652-5407

Website: legalassistance.law.af.mil

U.S. Department of Justice

810 Seventh Street, NW Washington, DC 20531 Phone: (202) 301-7272

Email: servicemembers@usdoj.gov

Website: www.justice.gov/servicemembers

ADDITIONAL HOUSING RESOURCES

All Nevadans who have honorably served our nation should deserve access to affordable and comfortable housing. Below are some additional resources to get you started on your journey to becoming a homeowner.

Nevada Housing Division (NHD)

The NHD is a division of the Department of Business and Industry to address the shortage of safe, decent, and sanitary housing throughout Nevada for low-income and moderate-income individuals and families. NHD seeks to expand housing opportunities and build self-sufficiency among Nevadans.

The NHD offers a diverse array of programs designed to meet the affordable housing needs of all Nevadans. Please visit their website at housing.nv.gov or contact your local NHD office to learn more:

Carson City

1830 College Parkway, Suite 200

Carson City, NV 89706

Phone: (775) 687-2240

Toll-Free: 1 (800) 227-4960

Email: nhdinfo@housing.nv.gov

Las Vegas

3300 West Sahara Avenue, Suite 300

Las Vegas, NV 89102

Phone: (702) 486-7220

Toll-Free: 1 (888) 486-8775

Email: nhdinfo@housing.nv.gov

Other Housing Resources

In addition to the resources mentioned previously, various other government agencies and organizations operate housing programs and initiatives.

HUD Community Development Block Grants

www.hud.gov/states/nevada/community/cdbg

USDA Single Family Housing Repair Loans and Grants

www.rd.usda.gov/programs-services/ single-family-housing-repair-loans-grants/ nv

Disabled Veterans Housing Grants

www.benefits.va.gov/homeloans/adaptedhousing.asp

HOMELESS VETERANS

Veterans who have answered call for arms and honorably served our nation deserve much better. Below are resources to help homeless veterans get back on track to a life that they've rightfully earned.

Health Care for Homeless Veterans (HCHV)

HCHV provides an array of services to homeless veterans. These services include

- Clinical services
- Referral services
- Homeless services
- Housing and treatment programs
- Dental care
- Grant-per-diem program
- HUD-VASH
- Homeless outreach services
- Justice services
- Mental health assistance

For more information, please visit www.va.gov/homeless/hchv.asp or contact your local VA Health Care System.

VA Sierra Nevada Health Care System

975 Kirman Avenue Reno, NV 89502

Phone: (775) 786-7200 Phone: 1 (888) 838-6256 VA Southern Nevada Healthcare System

6900 North Pecos Road North Las Vegas, NV 89086

Phone: (702) 791-9000

<u>U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development-VA</u> <u>Supportive Housing (HUD-VASH) Program</u>

HUD-VASH is a collaborative program between HUD and VA that combines HUD housing vouchers with VA supportive services to help veterans who are homeless and their families find and sustain permanent housing.

For more information, please visit www.va.gov/homeless/hud-vash.asp or contact your local HUD-VASH office.

Northern Nevada

975 Kirman Avenue

Reno, NV 89502

Phone: (775) 786-7200

Toll-Free: 1 (888) 838-6256

Southern Nevada

6900 North Pecos Road

North Las Vegas, NV 89086

Phone: (702) 791-9000 ext. 15456

Northern Nevada Veterans Resource Center (NNVRC)

The NNVRC serves veterans throughout Northern Nevada with various programs. In addition to the Support Services for Veteran Families and Veteran Service Officer programs, the NNVRC also offers extensive assistance and accommodation, including daily necessities and housing.

For more information, please contact your local NNVRC office at:

Carson City

106 East Adams Street, Suite 203

Carson City, NV 89706

Phone: (775) 360-2155

Reno

419 West Plumb Lane

Reno, NV 89509

Phone: (775) 284-8387

Additional Resources

In addition to the resources mentioned previously, there are more resources available to homeless veterans seeking housing.

Homeless Veteran Reintegration Program

www.dol.gov/agencies/vets/programs/

hvrp

Homeless Veterans Resources

veterans.nv.gov/benefits-and-services/

homeless-veterans-resources/

National Call Center for

Homelessness

Phone: 1 (877) 424-3838

www.va.gov/homeless/

nationalcallcenter.asp

VA Homeless Program, NE Clinic

461 East Charleston

Las Vegas, NV 89101

Phone: (702) 385-2662

The families of service members serve their own way at home. Military life can be stressful and taxing, and there are plenty of resources available to ease families and introduce them to services and organizations that can foster a new sense of belonging and community.

State of Nevada Division of Welfare and Supportive Services

The mission of the Division of Welfare and Supportive Services is to engage clients, staff, and the community to provide assistance benefits to all who qualify and reasonable support for children with absentee parents to help Nevadans achieve safe, stable, and healthy lives. The Division of Welfare and Supportive Services offers the following services:

- Child care
- Child support
- Energy Assistance
- Medical
- Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program (SNAP)
- Temporary Financial Assistance

For more information, please visit dwss.nv.gov or contact your local office.

Northern Nevada

Carson City

2533 North Carson Street, Suite 200

Carson City, NV 89706

Phone: (775) 684-0800

Ely

725 Avenue K Ely, NV 89301

Phone: (775) 289-1650

Hawthorne

1000 C Street P.O. Box 1508

Hawthorne, NV 89415

Phone: (775) 945-3602

Elko

1020 Ruby Vista Drive, Suite 101

Elko, NV 89801

Phone: (775) 753-1233

Fallon

111 Industrial Way Fallon, NV 89406

Phone: (775) 423-3161

Reno

4055 South Virginia Street

Reno, NV 89502

Phone: (775) 684-7200

Sparks

630 Greenbrae Drive

Sparks, NV 89431

Phone: (775) 824-7400

Southern Nevada

Belrose

700 Belrose Street

Las Vegas, NV 89107

Phone: (702) 486-1646

Decatur

6390 North Decatur Boulevard, Suite 100

Las Vegas, NV 89130

Phone: (702) 631-7500

Flamingo

3330 East Flamingo Road, Suite 55

Las Vegas, NV 89121

Phone: (702) 486-9400

Nellis

611 North Nellis Boulevard

Las Vegas, NV 89110

Phone: (702) 486-4828

Pahrump

1840 Pahrump Valley Road

Pahrump, NV 89048

Phone: (775) 751-7400

Yerington

215 West Bridge Street, Suite 6

Yerington, NV 89447

Phone: (775) 684-0800

Craig Road

3223 West Craig Road, Suite 140

North Las Vegas, NV 89032

Phone: (702) 631-3386

Durango

3965 South Durango Drive

Las Vegas, NV 89147

Phone: (702) 631-3212

Henderson

520 South Boulder Highway

Henderson, NV 89015

Phone: (702) 486-1001

Owens

1040 West Owens Avenue

Las Vegas, NV 89106

Phone: (702) 486-1899

Spring Mountain

3101 Spring Mountain Road, Suite 3

Las Vegas, NV 89102

Phone: (702) 631-3077

Auxiliary Organizations

Many veteran organizations have an affiliate auxiliary program. These groups are specifically tailored to serving families of veterans and service members. Auxiliary organizations foster a new feeling of belonging and provide a wide array of assistance.

American Legion

4030 Bobolink Circle

Reno, NV 89508

Phone: (775) 224-0073

nevadaauxiliary.com

Disabled American Veterans

2775 Meadow Park Avenue

Henderson, NV 89052

Phone: (702) 617-1185

www.davmembersportal.org/chapters/

nv/12/web_pages/dava.aspx

Jewish War Veterans

1811 R Street NW

Washington, DC 20009

Phone: (202) 667-9061

Email: jewishwarvetaux@aol.com

www.jwva.org

National Marine Corps League

3619 Jefferson Davis Highway, Suite 115

Stafford, VA 22554

Phone: (571) 477-2780

Email: mclainfo@nationalmcla.org

www.nationalmcla.org

Retired Enlisted Association

Phone: 1 (800) 808-4517

www.trea.org

Catholic War Veterans

P.O. Box 751901

Las Vegas, NV 89136

Phone: (702) 686-5666

www.cwvpost1947.org/auxiliary.html

Fleet Reserve Association

P.O. Box 1154

Easton, MA 02334

Phone: (508) 238-3607

www.la-fra.org

Military Order of the Purple Heart

1227 Pollyanna Drive

Titusville, FL 32796

Phone: 1 (888) 686-1656

Email: mophamembership@gmail.com

www.mophhq.org/auxiliary-home.html

Nevada Enlisted Association of the

National Guard

Rheanna Bernard

7350 Silver Lake Road, Suite 29B

Reno, NV 89506

Phone: (916) 792-9401

Veterans of Foreign Wars

406 West 34th Street

Kansas City, MO 64111

Phone: 9816) 561-8655

Email: info@vfwauxiliar.org

vfwauxiliary.org

Blue Star Mothers of America

Blue Star Mothers of America provides support for mothers who have sons or daughters in active service in the Armed Forces. Blue Star Mothers support each other and their children while promoting patriotism.

For more information, please visit the national website at www.bluestarmothers.org or contact your local Blue Star Mothers office.

Blue Carson City

P.O. Box 4244

Carson City, NV 89721

Phone: (775) 297-7301

Henderson and Boulder City

P.O. Box 91073

Henderson, NV 89009

Phone: (702) 468-2623

www.bluestarmothersnv4.org

Reno

3509 Herons Circle

Reno, NV 89502

Phone: (775) 203-3812

Sparks

P.O. Box 770

Sparks, NV 89432

Phone: (775) 741-0500

Gold Star Mothers and Wives

Gold Star organizations provides support for mothers, wives, and family members of service members who have fallen in battle.

For more information, please visit the national websites at www.goldstarmoms.com and www.goldstarwives.org.

Other Helpful Employment Resources

Naval Air Station Fallon Fleet & Family Readiness Programs

fallon.navylifesw.com

Creech Air Force Base Airman and Family Readiness Center

www.creech.af.mil/Base-Agencies/AFRC

Nellis Air Force Bas Airman and Family

Readiness Center

nellislife.com/afrc

Nevada Military Widows Association

Phone: 1 (800) 842-3451 ext. 1011/1003

VA Transition and Care

Management Program

Phone: (775) 785-7091

Nevada National Guard Transition Assistance Program

Phone: (775) 384-5837

Phone: (775) 312-0088 Email: christie.lambert@va.gov

Society of Military Widows

Phone: (702) 227-6566

militarywidowsnevada.org

SURVIVOR BENEFITS

The Survivor Benefits Plan allows veterans to have a portion of their monthly retired pay withheld in order to provide a monthly survivor benefit to a surviving spouse or other eligible recipient. These important benefits are essential for many people. Resources are available to help navigate the process.

Death Pension

Death Pension may be payable to the surviving spouses and children of deceased wartime veterans. This benefit is based on the financial need of the dependents.

For more information, please contact the VA at:

Phone: 1 (877) 294-6380

Website: www.benefits.va.gov/pension/spousepen.asp

Dependency and Indemnity Compensation (DIC)

The survivor of a veteran may be awarded Dependency and Indemnity Compensation if they meet the following criteria:

- Service members who died while on active duty
- Veterans who died as a result of a service-related disability
- Certain veterans who are receiving 100% disability compensation from the VA at the time of their death.

For more information, please contact the VA at:

Phone: 1 (877) 294-6380

Website: www.benefits.va.gov/compensation/types-dependency_and_indemnity.asp

Survivors' & Dependents' Educational Assistance

Family members of a veteran who is disabled or deceased may qualify for educational benefits.

For more information, please contact the VA at:

Phone: 1 (888) 442-4551

Website: www.va.gov/education/survivor-dependent-benefits/dependents-education-

assistance/

BURIAL BENEFITS

Veterans who fought so valiantly in defense of our nation should receive a proper burial that dignifies the sacrifice they have made. To honor our nation's veterans, the U.S. Department of Veteran Affairs (VA), State of Nevada Veterans Memorial Cemeteries, and the American Battle Monuments Commission offer several burial and memorial benefits for eligible survivors and dependents.

U.S. Department of Veterans Affairs

The VA offers certain benefits and services to honor our nation's deceased veterans, including:

- Headstones and Markers: The VA may furnish a headstone to mark the unmarked grave of an eligible veteran.
- Presidential Memorial Certificate (PMC): The VA can provide a PMC for eligible recipients.
- Burial Flag: The VA will provide an American flag to drape over the casket of an eligible veteran.
- Reimbursement of Burial Expenses: The VA may pay a burial allowance of \$2,000 if a veteran dies due to service-related causes. The VA may pay \$300 for funeral expenses and \$300 for a plot.
- Burial in a VA National Cemetery: Veterans and dependents may qualify to be buried in any VA national cemetery.

For more information about eligibility, please contact the VA at:

Phone: 1 (800) 535-1117 Website: www.cem.va.gov

Nevada Veterans Memorial Cemeteries

The State of Nevada has established veteran cemeteries in Boulder City and Fernley. Nevada Veterans Memorial Cemeteries allow veterans and their spouses to be buried side-by-side.

For plot reservations or eligibility requirements, please contact the appropriate Nevada Veterans Memorial Cemetery.

Southern Nevada Veterans Memorial Cemetery

1900 Veterans Memorial Drive Boulder City, NV 89005

Phone: (702) 486-5920

Northern Nevada Veterans Memorial

Cemetery

14 Veterans Way Fernley, NV 89408 Phone: (775) 575-4441

American Battle Monuments Commission

Each year millions of Americans and foreign citizens visit ABMC cemeteries and memorials. The commission receives thousands of inquiries yearly, many seeking to facilitate visits or locate individual grave sites. ABMC provides the following services to requestors:

- Name, location, and information on cemeteries and memorials.
- Plot, row, and grave number or memorialization location of Honored War Dead.
- Best in-country routes and modes of travel to cemeteries or memorials.
- Information on accommodations near cemeteries or memorials.
- Escort service for relatives to grave and memorial sites within the cemeteries.
- Letters authorizing fee-free passports for members of the immediate family traveling overseas to visit a grave or memorialization site.
- Black and white photographs of headstones and Tablets of the Missing on which the names of dead or missing are engraved.
- Arrangements for floral decorations placed at graves and memorialization sites.
- An Honor Roll Certificate containing data on a Korean War casualty suitable for framing.
- Digital color photographs of donated floral decorations in place.

For more information, please contact the American Battle Monuments Commission at:

American Battle Monuments Commission

Courthouse Plaza II, Suite 500 2300 Clarendon Boulevard Arlington, VA 22201 Phone (702) 696-6897

Website: www.abmc.gov

Honor Guard Requests

The Nevada Army National Guard and Air National Guard provides Honor Guards for funerals of veterans of their respective branch. The Honor Guard provides funeral and memorial services for active-duty personnel, veterans, and retirees.

For more information, please contact the Nevada Army and Air National Guard.

Nellis Air Force Honor Guard Requests

Phone: (702) 652-4136

www.nellis.af.mil/Contact/Community-

Engagement/Honor-Guard/

Nevada Army National Guard Honor Guard Requests

Phone: (775) 887-7218

Email: ng.nv.nvarng.list.honor-guard

@mail.mil

Taking care of our community

The Armed Forces is becoming increasingly diverse, with individuals of every stripe honorably serving our country. I am committed to ensuring that all of our service members and veterans have access to the benefits they need, regardless of race, gender, and sexual orientation.

Women

The U.S. Department of Veterans Affairs (VA) and its clinics and hospitals offer various programs and services tailored specifically to women veterans. Other state agencies and organizations also offer assistance.

For more information, please visit www.womenshealth.va.gov and please consider the resources below:

National Women's Health Information Center

Pamela Roberts, State Coordinator

Phone: (775) 321-4774

Email: robertsp@veterans.nv.gov

VA Center for Women Veterans

Phone: 1 (855) 829-6636

www.va.gov/womenvet

Women Veterans Health Care Program

P: 1 (877) 222-8387

VA Women Veterans

Frances Mahoney, Program Manager

Phone: (775) 786-7200 ext. 7225 Email: frances.mahoney@va.gov

www.reno.va.gov/services/women/

index.asp

Women's Bureau in Veteran

Employment and Training Service

www.dol.gov/wb

Women Veterans Hotline

Phone: 1 (855) 829-6636

LGBT

There is no room for discrimination in our military and society. The U.S. Department of Veterans Affairs (VA) offers a wide array of assistance to our LGBT veterans and service members.

For more information, please visit www.patientcare.va.gov/LGBT/index.asp or contact your local VA clinic. Additionally, please consider the resources below:

VA LGBT Diversity

www.diversity.va.gov/programs/lgbt.aspx

VA LGBT Patient Care

www.patientcare.va.gov

VA LGBT Veteran Care

Tiffany Scott LGBT Veteran Care Coordinator 975 Kirman Avenue Reno, NV 89502

Phone: (775) 786-7200 ext. 3500 Email: tiffany.scott@va.gov

VA LGBT Veteran Care

David S. Jenkins VA South NV Healthcare System 6900 North Pecos Road North Las Vegas, NV 89086 Phone: (702) 791-9000 ext. 15269

VA LGBT and Allies Equality Workgroup

LGBT Veteran Care Coordinator

Phone: (775) 789-6613 Phone: (775) 326-2612

EEO Manager

Phone: (775) 789-6611

Native Americans

Native Americans have honorably served our nation since its inception. There are unique organizations and programs specifically tailored to caring for our Native American veterans. Please consider the resources below:

State of Nevada Indian Commission

5366 Snyder Avenue Carson City, NV 89701 Phone: (775) 687-8333

nvculture.org/indiancommission/

VA Minority Veterans Program

www.benefits.va.gov/PERSONA/veteranminority.asp

VA Native American Direct Loan

www.benefits.va.gov/homeloans/nadl.asp

TRANSPORTATION ASSISTANCE

There are several resources for veterans who are in need of transportation assistance. While some transportation services are free, others do have a fee. Below is a list of transportation services.

Northern Nevada

Disabled American Veterans Transportation(775) 328-1406
Jump Around Carson Assist(775) 841-7433
NDVS Rural Transport Grant - Elko(775) 777-1428
RTC ACCESS(775) 348-5438
RSVP Nevada(775) 687-4680
Southern Nevada
A Simple Solution(702) 388-1700
Citizens Area Transit (CAT) Bus Transportation(702) 228-7433
Disabled American Veterans Transportation
Henderson(702) 249-4486
Las Vegas(702) 791-9000 ext. 46028
Laughlin(928) 763-0028
Pahrump(775) 209-0126
HELP of Southern Nevada(702) 369-4357
Helping Hands(702) 633-7264
Medi-Coach(702) 454-6176
Nevada Aging and Disability Services (702) 486-3581/(702) 486-3545
Nevada Medi-Car(702) 382-5820
NDVS Rural Transport Grant - Nye(775) 572-8387

Southern Nevada

Para Transit Services	(702) 676-1815
RTC Southern Nevada	(702) 228-7433
Senior Life Line	(702) 933-1191
Boulder City	(702) 894-4190
Laughlin	(702) 298-4435
Veterans Transportation Service	(702) 791-9000 ext. 14017

Additional Resources

VA Beneficiary Travel Benefits

www.va.gov/HEALTHBENEFITS/vtp/beneficiary_travel.asp

VA Highly Rural Transport Grants

www.va.gov/HEALTHBENEFITS/vtp/highly_rural_transportation_ grants.asp

VETERANS ORGANIZATIONS

Comradery and a sense of belonging doesn't end with your service. There are a wide array of national, state, and local veteran organizations that serve all branches of the Armed Forces and its veterans.

American Legion

The American Legion is the nation's largest wartime veterans service organization, committed to mentoring youth and sponsorship of wholesome programs in the community, advocating patriotism and honor, promoting strong national security, and continued devotion to service members and veterans.

For more information, please visit the national website at www.legion.org or contact your local American Legion post.

Northern Nevada

Legion Post 1

877 Ralston Street Reno, NV 89503

Phone: (775) 786-1996

www.darrelldunkel.org/index.php

Legion Post 16

90 North Ada Street Fallon, NV 89406

Phone: (775) 423-3008

Legion Post 30

730 4th Street

Sparks, NV 89431

Phone: (775) 331-5359

Email: legionpost30@att.net

sparkspost30.com

Legion Post 37

P.O. Box 1689

Fernley, NV 89408

Phone: (775) 575-0420

www.legionnv37.org

Legion Post 56

P.O. Box 2848

Carson City, NV 89702

Phone: (775) 434-3386

www.american-legion-post56-nv.us

Legion Post 8

737 North Veterans Memorial Drive

Las Vegas, NV 89101

Phone: (702) 382-8533

Email: amerleg8@gmail.com

Southern Nevada

Legion Headquarters

737 North Veterans Memorial Drive

Las Vegas, NV 89101

Phone: (702) 382-2353

Legion Post 40

425 East Van Wagenen Street

Henderson, NV 89015

Phone: (702) 565-5433

Email: alpost40@embargmail.com

www.post40nv.org

Legion Post 76

P.O. Box 34012

Las Vegas, NV 89133

Phone: (702) 901-9413

Email: nvpost76@gmail.com

www.nvpost76.org

Legion Post 51

P.O. Box 335255

North Las Vegas, NV 89033

Phone: (702) 546-6355

Email: alnlvpost51@hotmail.com

www.alpost51.org

Legion Post 149

P.O. Box 70184

Las Vegas, NV 89179

Phone: (702) 382-8533

Email: commander@post149.org

www.post149.org/index.php

Veterans of Foreign Wars (VFW)

The VFW serves its members of soldiers, sailors, marines, airmen, and coast guardsmen who have served in wars, campaigns, and expeditions on foreign soil or in hostile waters. The VFW seeks to rehabilitate disabled and needy veterans and their families, promote Americanism, and represent the interests of all veterans in Congress.

For more information, please visit the national website at www.vfw.org or contact your local VFW post.

VFW Post 1002

405 South Main Street

Fallon, NV 89406

Phone: (775) 423-4606

VFW Post 3396

730 4th Street

Sparks, NV 89431

Phone: (775) 544-8786

www.vfwpost3396.com

VFW Post 3726

2nd & Curry Street

Carson City, NV 89702

VFW Post 8071

112 South C Street

Virginia City, NV 89440

Phone: (775) 835-9134

VFW Post 8583

1227 Kimmerling Road

Gardnerville, NV 89410

Phone: (775) 782-4722

VFW Post 8660

320 Old Dayton Valley Road

Dayton, NV 89403

Phone: (775) 450-4992

Veterans Resource Guide | 51

VFW Post 9211

255 VFW Historic Lane

Reno, NV 89509

Phone: (775) 825-7007

450 West Main

Fernley, NV 89408

VFW Post 10247

Phone: (775) 980-7362

VFW Post 10053

801 3rd Street

Verdi, NV 89439

Phone: (775) 376-1749

VFW Post 12093

6601 North Buffalo Drive

Las Vegas, NV 89131

Phone: (702) 688-7966

vfw12093.org

Southern Nevada

VFW Post 10047

4337 North Las Vegas Boulevard

Las Vegas, NV 89115

Phone: (702) 643-4905

www.vfwpost10047.us

VFW Post 12101

1937 Williamsport Street

Las Vegas, NV 89052

Phone: (702) 837-0837

vfw12101.org

VFW Post 12156

6424 West Cheyenne Avenue

Las Vegas, NV 89108

Phone: (702) 305-9262

Association of the U.S. Army (AUSA)

The AUSA is a non-profit educational and professional development association serving America's Army. AUSA educates, informs, and connects its members with their communities and government. AUSA membership is open to everyone regardless of prior service.

For more information, please visit the national website at www.ausa.org or contact your local AUSA post.

GEN William C. Westmoreland Chapter

P.O. Box 8144

Reno, NV 89507

Phone: (775) 624-6450

www.ausa-westmoreland.org

MG John C. Fremont Chapter

Phone: (702) 998-6761

www.ausa.org/chapters/las-vegas-john-c-

fremont-chapter

Marine Corps League

The Marine Corps League is the only Congressionally chartered Marine Corps-related veterans organization in the country. The Marine Corps League promotes the ideals of American freedom and democracy and renders assistance to all Marines, FMF Corpsmen, FMF Chaplains, and their families.

For more information, please visit the national website at www.mclnational.org or contact your local Marine Corps League detachment.

Carson City Detachment

100 West 2nd Street

Carson City, NV 89701

Phone: (775) 671-7692

Henderson Detachment

10900 South Eastern Avenue

Henderson, NV 89052

Phone: (702) 837-5156

Pahrump Detachment

1101 NV-160

Pahrump, NV 89048

Phone: (916) 955-7021

Fallon Detachment

405 South Maine Street

Fallon, NV 89406

Phone: (817) 350-3134

Las Vegas Detachment

4360 Spring Mountain Road

Las Vegas, NV 89102

Phone: (702) 368-1775

www.gnd186mcl.org

Reno Detachment

255 VFW Historic Lane

Reno, NV 89509

Phone: 775-842-0238

Fleet Reserve Association (FRA)

The FRA is a non-profit organization open to all current and former sailors, marines, and Coast Guard personnel. The FRA's mission is to protect and enhance its members' pay and benefits and represent their interests before Congress.

For more information, please visit the national website at www.fra.org or contact your local FRA Branch.

Fallon Branch

4180 Alcorn Roadd

Fallon, NV 89406

Phone: (775) 427-5498

Las Vegas Branch

4100 West Charleston Boulevard

Las Vegas, NV 89102

Phone: (702) 573-6196

Minden Branch

1617 Prospect Avenue

Sparks, NV 89431

Phone: (775) 527-9444

Reno Branch

P.O. Box 20512

Carson City, NV 89721

Phone: (775) 443-2548

Disabled American Veterans (DAV)

The AUSA is a non-profit educational and professional development association serving America's Army. AUSA educates, informs, and connects its members with their communities and government. AUSA membership is open to everyone regardless of prior service.

For more information, please visit the national website at www.dav.org or contact your local DAV chapter.

Northern Nevada

Chapter 1 - Reno

2425 Pyramid Way

Sparks, NV 89431

Phone: (775) 200-4215

Chapter 7 - Carson City

124 West 2nd Street

Carson City, NV 89702

Phone: (775) 443-7710

Phone: (775) 720-6995

Southern Nevada

Chapter 12 - Henderson

2775 Meadow Park Avenue

Henderson, NV 89052

Phone: (702) 334-3121

Chapter 13 - Las Vegas

4337 Las Vegas Boulevard

Las Vegas, NV 89115

Phone: (702) 367-6241

Chapter 15 - Pahrump

270 North Highway 160

Pahrump, NV 89048

Phone: (775) 537-5051

Military Order of the Purple Heart (MOPH)

The MOPH is a Congressionally chartered veterans organization that extends its membership exclusively to men and women who have received the Purple Heart award while serving in the Armed Forces. The MOPH also assists *all* veterans with filing claims for benefits with the VA.

For more information, please visit the national website at www.purpleheart.org or contact your local MOPH service office.

MOPH Las Vegas

Phone: (702) 362-7673

MOPH Henderson

P.O. Box 530772

Henderson, NV 89053 Phone: (775) 629-6168

MOPH Reno

2060 Del Rio Lane Reno, NV 89509

Phone: (775) 322-1975

Military Officers Association of America (MOAA)

The MOAA is the nation's largest and most influential association of military officers. The MOAA is a powerful force speaking for a strong national defense and representing the interests of military officers and their families at every stage of their careers.

For more information, please visit the national website at www.moaa.org or contact your local MOAA chapter.

Lake Tahoe Chapter

P.O. Box 3970

Incline Village, NV 89450

Phone: (775) 831-3771

www.moaalaketahoechapter.com

Sierra Nevada Chapter

P.O. Box 17938

Reno, NV 89511

Phone: (615) 429-6829

sierranevadamoaa.org/index.html

Southern Nevada Chapter

P.O. Box 95755

Las Vegas, NV 89193

Phone: (702) 914-1844

www.moaalasvegas.org

Vietnam Veterans of America (VVA)

The VVA's goals are to promote and support the full range of issues important to Vietnam veterans, to create a new identity for this generation of veterans, and to change the public perception of Vietnam veterans.

For more information, please visit the national website at vva.org or contact your local VVA chapter.

Veterans Resource Guide | 55

Northern Nevada

Chapter 388 - Carson City

P.O. Box 21614

Carson City, NV 89721

Phone: (775) 291-6203

Chapter 744 - Winnemucca

3300 Bengochea Circle, Suite 10

Winnemucca, NV 89445

Phone: (775) 623-2472

Chapter 834 - Lovelock

1200 Prison Road

Lovelock, NV 89419

Chapter 989 - Reno

7555 Crest Bluff Court

Reno, NV 89506

Phone: (775) 421-5978

Southern Nevada

Chapter 17 - Las Vegas

6424 West Cheyenne Avenue

Las Vegas, NV 89108

Phone: (702) 396-2338

Chapter 993 - Mesquite

840 Hafen Lane

Mesquite, NV 89027

Phone: (702) 346-0558

Chapter 1076 - Henderson

P.O. Box 91934

Henderson, NV 89015

Phone: (702) 506-6198

www.vvachapter1076.org

Paralyzed Veterans of America (PVA)

The PVA is a leading advocate group for veterans of the Armed Forces who have experienced spinal cord injury or dysfunction. The PVA is heavily involved with promoting and protecting the civil rights of disabled veterans.

For more information, please visit the national website at pva.org or contact your local PVA office.

Northern Nevada

5460 Reno Corporate Drive, Suite 1105

Reno, NV 89511

Phone: (775) 321-4885

nevadapva.org

Southern Nevada

702 South Jones Boulevard

Las Vegas, NV 89107

Phone: (702) 646-0040

nevadapva.org

Other Veteran Organizations

Below are other veteran organizations open to veterans and service members and their families.

Air Force Association

Bobi Oates

Phone: (702) 498-3045

www.afalasvegas.org

Air Force Sergeant's Association Chapter 1253 Creech AFB

SSgt Tallent, President

Email: john.tallent@us.af.mil

AMVETS Post NV-0001

3560 Dov Circle Reno, NV 89508

Phone: (971) 312-2108

Jewish War Veterans

Phone: (702) 492-0066

www.jwv.org

Korean War Veterans Association

Nevada 198 - Reno

1455 Wesley Drive Reno, NV 89503

Phone: (775) 835-8686

Korean War Veterans Association

Nevada 329 - Henderson 1948 Barranca Drive

Henderson, NV 89074

Phone: (702) 686-1548

Air Force Sergeant's Association Chapter

1252 Nellis AFB

SMSgt Oliver, President

Email: calvin.oliver@us.af.mil

American Ex-Prisoners of war

Eugene Ramos, Commander

Phone: (702) 453-5832

www.axpow.org

Catholic War Veterans Post 1947

P.O. Box 751901

Las Vegas, NV 89136

Phone: (702) 686-5666

www.cwvpost1947.org/index.html

Iraq and Afghanistan Veterans of America

Phone: (202) 544-7692

iava.org

Korean War Veterans Association

Nevada 305 - Carson City

P.O. Box 63

Carson City, NV 89702

Phone: (775) 741-2191

Las Vegas Filipino Veterans Group

5604 Portage Lake Court

Las Vegas, NV 89130

Phone: (702) 332-2292

Email: info@usfilveterans.org

www.usfilveterans.org

National Guard Association

2460 Fairview Drive

Carson City, NV 89701

Phone: (775) 376-4642

www.nvnga.org

Navy League

Phone: (703) 528-1775

www.navyleague.org

Nevada Veterans Foundation

P.O. Box 752291

Las Vegas, NV 89136

Phone: (702) 513-0215

Email: info@nevadavets.org

nevadavets.org

Scottish American Military Society

Post 777 - Las Vegas

Phone: (702) 813-3056

Southern Nevada Transition and Care Management Program

Phone: (702) 224-6029

www.lasvegas.va.gov/services/returning/

index.asp

Student Veterans of America

Jon Way, State Chairman

Phone: (702) 600-7289

studentveterans.org

National Association for Black Veterans

Chapter 62

10161 Park Run, Suite 150

Las Vegas, NV 89145

nabvets.weebly.com

Nevada Enlisted Association of the

National Guard

Email: nevadaeangus@gmail.com

Email: rosemarie.marston@ang.af.mil

nevadaeangus.org

Scottish American Military Society

Post 711 - Boulder City

Phone: (702) 301-4080

Scottish American Military Society Post 1864 - Reno

Phone: (775) 386-1214

Student Veterans of America

John Pratt, Chapter Advisor

Phone: (775) 682-8040

Email: jlpratt@unr.edu

studentveterans.org

Veterans Action Group

2200 Paseo Verde Parkway, Suite 160

Henderson, NV 89052

www.veteransactiongroup.com



JACKY ROSEN

U.S. SENATOR FOR NEVADA

Las Vegas

Lloyd D. George Federal Courthouse 333 Las Vegas Boulevard South, Suite 8203 Las Vegas, NV 89101 702-388-0205

Reno

Bruce Thompson Federal Building 400 South Virginia Street, Suite 738 Reno, NV 89501 775-337-0110

Washington, D.C.

144 Russell Senate Office Building Washington, DC 20510 202-224-6244

- f Sen. Jacky Rosen
- © @SenJackyRosen

For more information, please visit www.rosen.senate.gov